Steven SeBe

From: Eileen Curran <eileencurran@ymail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 2:25 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M,; policastrogroup@gmail.com;
beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: Support for Bill-H5351 Attn: Clerk Steve Sepe

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

| am writing to express my strong support for Bill 5351. | am supporting this bill because it will ensure that highly
qualified aesthetic nurses can continue to provide exceptional care to patients like myself.

I have been under the care of my aesthetic nurse for well over ten years. | have witnessed firsthand the advancement of
her expertise and extensive knowledge. Over the years, | have been actively involved in treatment planning, and very

well educated on any procedures performed. | always feel safe in her care and | am fully confident in her training and
ability.

Please pass this bill so that | can continue to have access to the high quality care that | and many others in the State of
Rhode Island rely on.

If Bill-H5351 were opposed, | would be forced to seek another provider. | may consider treatment in another state. This

would disrupt my care and would be completely disheartening and unnecessary due to the exceptional care that [ am
already receiving from my provider.

I urge you to support Bill 5351 to protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access to skilled aesthetic professionals.
I believe this legislation is essential to ensuring that patients can continue to receive safe, and high-quality treatment
from experienced providers that they trust.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Eileen Curran

Contact Information:
Eileen Curran

4 Carey Street Unit 2
Newport, Rl 02840

{401) 525-1865
eileencurran@ymail.com
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